Parkman Township
Zoning Commission

Minutes of December 6, 2005 Meeting
Members Present:
John Augustine, Scott Villers, Carlos Nieves
Not Present:  Bill Pollard, Renee Patry, Steve Cole
Also present was Debbie Wilson.
John Augustine called the meeting to order at 7:17 PM.  John has a lot he would like to cover this evening.  A motion was made by Carlos to accept the minutes of the October 25, 2005 meeting, and Scott seconded it.  All were in favor.
The committee discussed Renee’s swimming pool proposal.  It will be inserted in 402.2 H, with the change of the word “should” to “shall” in Paragraph B.

Scott asked about the county’s requirements on minimum acreage for septic systems.  It is not known at this time, however John believes that there will be changes coming soon in how the county deals with septic systems.

John passed out a notice from the county regarding the Ohio Revised Code and how it deals with zoning.  The changes all seem very minor.  

Regarding buffer zones, (403.6D), John contacted the county and found that Munson has a buffer zone of 50’.  Newbury’s buffer zone is 10’, with a minimum height of 8’ from existing grade.  Burton’s minimum buffer zone is 60’, with a minimum height of 6’.  Huntsburg’s is 20’, included in the setback requirements.  They do not specify a height on fences, but do specify the size of evergreens (4’) as well as the spacing (10’ apart).  Bainbridge has a 40’ side lot requirement, plus a 50’ rear lot requirement.  In a residential district abutting property, the requirement is increased to 60’.  

Debbie asked about the very deep lots, if someone owns a 1,000’ lot, can they only use the first 500’ for commercial and then use the back area as a residential lot?  Carlos suggested 30’ as a reasonable area, and the others agreed.  A minimum height of 6’ for fences, and spacing of 8’ for evergreens was also included.
Next the committee moved on to discussion of John’s revised lighting proposal.  Scott disagrees with the prohibiting of uplighting.  Carlos questions the prohibiting of lighting of businesses, as some of the downlighting is not practical.  Scott questioned the section K regulating towers, whether this needs to be included.  Scott and Carlos both like the revised section much better, but have questions on a couple of sections. They would like to think about it further.  Carlos suggested possibly allowing uplighting in the commercial areas.  Scott suggested considering timers for uplighting to limit the amount of time they are allowed on.  The committee will discuss this again in January.
Next, discussion focused on 402.1 2, regulations for home occupations.  It was questioned whether we should up the size of the square footage.  Scott and Carlos both feel the 2,500 square feet is acceptable.  John would like to get the rest of the committee’s opinion.  Scott suggested we might want to add stipulations regarding sound, as an idea, or other limitations.
Next, discussion centered around the backlot proposal from May 2005, on Section 402.5.  The question at this point seems to be the 40 acre requirement.  Scott suggested we send it to the county for their input.  Can we also figure out how many properties have 30/35/40 acres in Parkman.
John made a motion to adjourn at 8:54 PM.   Carlos seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 24, 2006.
Respectfully Submitted,

Connie M. Hasman

Parkman Township Zoning Commission Secretary
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